

MIDWESTERN BROADCASTING COMPANY

ANDERSON BUILDING
TRAVERSE CITY, MICHIGAN

February 8, 1943

Les Biederman Manager

S.R. Morse Bradford, Massachusetts

Dear S.R.

Many thanks, fellow, for your swell report on our DX program, also the box top. Glad to hear that you enjoyed the program as we sure had a swell time putting it on. Please accept this letter as verification of your report.

Enclosed is some propaganda including a picture of our transmitter building. Since this pix was taken we have built a studio wing on one side of the building and it was there that the program originated. Our regular studios are in townfive miles away. The picture on the "Winter Sports" page of the AAA booklet was taken down on the side of the transmitter hill. In the background you can just barely make out "beautiful Grand Traverse Bay". Sorry we are fresh out of pictures of our studios, Don Mullen and Mortimer. Don wanted to substitute pictures of Tyrone Power for himself but we nipped that idea in the bud.

We use Collins equipment throughout and our 300 F transmitter is in our opinion the best you can buy. We also are quite proud of our half wave radiator which gives us good coverage 90 miles and more from our plant, which isn't bad for any 250 watter.

When you come up here for your vacation this summer stop in and say hello.

Best wishes,

Jack Stinson, Chief Engineer